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Musie, Games, Great Potluck Fond
Basket Raffle, Lake/Gondies Walk

Veggie hot dogs and beverages pravided: please bring
a dish #o share.

35 donation requested.

{1+ wifl be held insidz in case of rain.)

Peace Activism: Fall of 2008

The election season provides special opportunities
for raising issues of peace and justice. Some choose to
work for candidates, local or national, who are moving
the crucial issues forward. Others see the importance of
continuing to work on the issues more directly. And, we
all understand that at this time, no matter who wins the
election, much will still need to be done to end the wars
in Iraq and Afghanistan, to prevent an attack on Iran, to
end the threat of nuclear weapons, to scale back the U.S.
empire, to prevent the trashing of the planet to satisfy
coal and oil addictions, and much more.

So while we try to learn about the candidates, it is
also a time to still be visible and vocal about ending the
war -- to our neighbors, those already in office, and
those seeking our votes.

There are weekly peace vigils in Bethlehem, Allen-
town and Easton (see schedule on the back page of this
newsletter). Make a sign and show up.

LEPOCO plans a number of talks in September and
October as an opportunity to stay informed. (See pages 3
and 8.) Plans are underway for special public witnessing
closer to the election.

And finally, there is a petition to circulate support-
ing the efforts of several peace groups in Pennsylvania
to get state action toward bringing the Pennsylvania Na-
tional Guard home. This fall is an important time to
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focus on this as deployments (including a group from
Easton) will find 25% of the PA Guard overseas.

Concurrent with similar efforts in other states, the
campaign in Pennsylvania is partially based on the ex-
piration of the president’s authority to send National
Guard troops to Iraq. It also responds to the crises that
states face with hurricanes, forest fires and other emer-
gencies, when they find their ability to respond limited
by the absence of National Guard units. Finally, this
campaign takes the discussion about the war to a new
level of government.

The Bring the Guard Home effort was launched at
a press conference in Pittsburgh on August 9. State
Senator Jim Ferlo of Lawrenceville spoke about a bill he
has introduced to bring home members of the Pennsyl-
vania National Guard and halt further deployments.
Rep. Tony Payton of Philadelphia is sponsoring a simi-
lar bill in the Pennsylvania State House. Copies of the

petition supporting this effort are available at LEPOCO.
- Nancy Tate

Yard Sale: September 27

One can never tell what treasure might turn up at
LEPOCO’s annual yard sale. Sometimes it’s a superb
stereo system, sometimes beautiful clothing, sometimes

" collections of books too wonderful not to share, some-

times odd and mystifying bric-a-brac, sometimes just
simple and useful stuff you've been looking for. But the
point is, in order to find this stuff, you gotta be there!

The yard sale will take place Saturday, September
27, from 8:30 am to 1 pm, at the Forte Building
(CACLV’s home), 5th & William Sts., south Bethlehem.

No rain date - this is indoors, in a spacious room.

To donate, (and your donations are needed!) please
bring your crazy-practical-misunderstood-orphaned-
deluxe-foolish-impulsive items, in good condition, to
the LEPOCO office between noon and 5 pm, on Wednes-
day or Thursday, September 24t or 25%, On Friday,
September 26t, items can be delivered directly to the
CACLYV building. It’s very helpful if you can price the
items beforehand.

Also, we need volunteers to help with pre-sale sort-
ing, to set up, to assist buyers, clean up, etc. Call the
LEPOCO Office at 610-691-8730 if you can help.

If you can donate some baked goods, they are
bought and devoured with the special delirium of hun-
gry shoppers. There’s nothing like homemade.

Come join us for this important fundraiser. You

may even find a treasure or two.
- Mike Lawton
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Communication Breakdown—

Newsflash! The internet (barring any sort of
wandering cataclysms or apocalypses) is here to stay.
Much like the arrival of the printing press, the
telephone, and rock ‘n’ roll, the internet was first looked
upon with suspicion. But over time, i think, it has
proven to be a worthy way to communicate, another
avenue in which we can get the word out.

In an effort to bring the LEPOCO Peace Center
kicking and screaming (nonviolently, of course) into the
20, er, 215t Century i decided to take on the LEPOCO
website. Over the past year i’'ve been working to update
and improve the site. At www.lepoco.org you will now
find a regularly updated Calendar of Events with dates,
times, locations, and descriptions of various peace
related happenings in and around the Lehigh Valley.

You'll also discover a growing Newsletter Archive
which will one day host every newsletter and important
document from the 40+ year history of the organization.
Some of you reading this article may very well be
reading it on-line in the Current Newsletter section. The
Media section features videos, transcriptions of
speeches, and a link to the unofficial home of LEPOCO
on YouTube at www.voutube.com/rhubarbdoom.

There are hours and hours of stuff to experience --
so much material that an activist could become an
inactivist by looking at it all. Let’s not give the
suspicious minds more fodder for their grist mill by
using this valuable resource unwisely -- all things in
moderation (including moderation).
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Also: Sign Up for E-Mail Updates

The LEPOCO Peace Center would like to keep you
internet-friendly folk in the information superhighway
loop with our (somewhat) weekly e-mail updates. With
all the latest events and actions our e-mails will help
keep you informed on how you can participate in local
peacemaking. Please send your e-maijl address to
lepoco@fast.net to get on the list. Also, please be sure to
update us on any e-mail address changes you may have.

- robert Daniels II

Yard Signs Still Available ———

This election season let people know what issues matter
most. The “END THE WAR!” yard sign is a way to re-
mind your neighbors of an oft-neglected topic as they
make their way to the polls. These blue-and-white yard
signs are 16" x 26", union-made and come with a wire
frame, making outdoor display effortless. Available for
$5 by contacting LEPOCO at 610-691-8730.

Newsletter of LEPOCO
Lehigh-Pocono Committee of Concern
313 West Fourth Street
Bethlehem, PA 18015
phone: 610-691-8730

fax: 610-691-8904
website: www.lepoco.org
e-mail: lepoco@fast.net
The LEPOCO Newsletter is published 10 times a year by the
Lehigh-Pocono Committee of Concern, a nonviolent, non-

profit organization dedicated to peace in all forms.
Annual dues are:

Regular Member .............. $35
Limited Income Member ....... $5
Household Membership ....... $45
Supporting Member........... $75

Articles/news should be submitted to the address above for
consideration for the next issue of the newsletter.

Newsletter Staff: Ellen Buck, Martha Christine, Peter
Christine, Peter Crownfield, robert Daniels II, Fran Dreisbach,
Arlene Grow, Mike Lawton, Tom Lloyd, Bob Riggs, Tom
Stinnett, Joan Stolz, Joan Stone, Nancy Tate, Marion Thorne,
Jeff Vitelli, Hans Wuerth, Ursula Wuerth.

Thanks to all the people who staple, fold and label the
newsletter each month.

LEPOCO Steering Committee: Addison Bross, Peter Christine,
robert Daniels II (ex-officio), Nils Hovik, Julius Iwantsch (co-
treasurer), Mimi Lang, Michelle Mecham, Janet Ney (co-
treasurer), Sue Ravitz, Nancy Tate (ex-officio).




Potluck / Popcorn & Politics

Friday, September 5%, 7 pm: Dorothy Day: Don’t Call Me a Saint

Popcorn & Politics: A First Friday Filmn projected on the big screen at the LEPOCO Peace Center.

Documentary film tells the story of the New York writer, anarchist, and social reformer who co-
created the Catholic Worker, a peace and justice movement (which turns 75 years old this year)
which began numerous "Houses of Hospitality" and soup kitchens in response to the Great
Depression. Directed by Claudia Larson. 56 minutes. 2007.

Please bring a snack or beverage to share.

Sunday, September 14t, 6 pm: Faramarz Farbod
“Understanding the Iran-U.S. Stand Off: What's Behind the Headline.”

Potluck & Politics at the LEPOCO Peace Center.

Farmarz Farbod came to the United States from Iran in the 1970s. He graduated from Moravian
Academy and Moravian College, and got a masters degree from Lehigh University. In the 1990s
he spent several years teaching politics in his native Iran. Since 1998 he has been teaching
politics at Moravian College and is pursuing a PhD at Rutgers University. He is an avid soccer
player and the single parent of two lovely boys.

Please bring some food to share for the potluck dinner at 6 pm. The presentation and discussion
should begin around 6:30 pm.

Friday, October 314, 7 pm: The Burmese Harp

Popcorn & Politics: A First Friday Film projected on the big screen at the LEPOCO Peace Center.
Kon Ichikawa's lyrical anti-war statement tells the story of a Japanese soldier in Burma at the
close of World War Two who is sent on a mission by his Captain to inform another unit of the
Japanese surrender and to convince them to stop fighting. Along the way the soldier witnesses
the ravaged land, bodies, and souls of his country and undergoes a spiritual transformation.
With stunning black and white cinematography and haunting music this classic is a universal
testament not only to the madness that prevailed in the South Pacific, but to the unspeakable

horror of all war. In Japanese with English subtitles. 116 minutes. 1956.
Please bring a snack or beverage to share.

Fairs & Festivals

While the interest of the athletes attending last
month’s Sportsfest in Allentown wasn’t particularly
piqued by the information tent provided by the Lehigh
Valley Veterans for Peace and LEPOCO, there is one tale
worth telling from the weekend. On the Thursday set-
up day a number of volunteers came out (as they did the
entire weekend. Thank you volunteers!!!) to spend the
day getting the VFP/LEPOCO tent in order. Later in the
day a man driving a golf cart led our neighbors-to-be to
their booth. It was the U.S. Marine Corps.

They were so close to us that one needn’t strain to
see the looks of consternation and confusion on their
faces as they whipped out cell phones to call recruitment
headquarters, the Pentagon, or, who knows, maybe
George W. himself.

Well, in a few minutes the golf cart guy comes over
to us to ask if we’d like to move to a “better spot.”
“Why?” i asked. He simply motioned to the Humvee
next door. Iresponded, “That? That's perfect. If they're
going to be here telling one side of the story, it’s only
fitting for us to be next to them telling another side of
the story. ” “So, you don’t mind being next to them?”

“No, no problem at all.” Our mediator raised his
eyebrows, let out a big sigh, and rolled back over to the
Marines. Minutes passed. Heads were scratched, circles
were paced. More phone calls were made.

Next thing you know the recruiters were pulling
out, moving to a location far away from our peaceful
encampment. Hmmph! One would think that if what
they were selling was righteous, nothing we say would
threaten, but i guess they don't see it that way. So, let
the history books record that the Veterans for Peace and
LEPOCO Peace Center teamed up and made the United
States Marine Corps retreat. Hoo-ah!

- robert Daniels II

Other Fairs & Festivals

Some of you helped staff the LEPOCO booth at the
Pride in the Park Festival in Allentown on August 17.
Thank you! This newsletter was in process as this fair
was underway.

We will need help with staffing a LEPOCO table at
the Quaker Peace Fair at Buckingham Friends Meeting
in Lahaska on Saturday, September 20, 11 am to 4 pm.
Call LEPOCO at 610-691-8730 if you can help.
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. Remembering Hiroshima & Nagasaki

: In August, 1945 US atomic bombs instantaneously obliterated the cities of Hiroshima and Nagasaki, Japan,
i and killed hundreds of thousands of people. Effects from the fallout are still felt 60 years after the fact. In1982,
: because cities and civilians are the intended targets of a nuclear attack, and in the hope that such horror would not
: be repeated, the mayor of Hiroshima proposed a "Program to Promote the Solidarity of Cities toward the Total
i Abolition of Nuclear Weapons." This program, now known as "Mayors for Peace," is supported by mayors from
i more than 2300 cities worldwide, including over 125 cities in the US. The mission of "Mayors for Peace" is to
i inform the world of the inhumanity and cruelty of nuclear weapons and demand their total abolition.
: This summer the Mayors for Peace have presented a "Hiroshima-Nagasaki Protocol" as a complement to the
i 1968 Nuclear Non-Proliferation Treaty, calling for the elimination of all nuclear weapons by 2020. The US
i Conference of Mayors has already passed a unanimous resolution in support of the protocol which also has sup-
i port from cities and leaders around the world.
: We can do our part by demanding that our elected officials in Washington get serious about nuclear
i disarmament. They need to support the Hiroshima-Nagasaki Protocol, bring our government into full compliance
i with its obligations under the Nuclear Non-Proliferation Treaty, ratify the Comprehensive Test Ban Treaty, and
: put a stop to the Bush Administration’s militarization of space. .
For more info see www.2020visioncampaign.org; www.ucsusa.org, www.spacedpeace.org .

.....................................................

i A Brief Report: On Nagasaki Day, Saturday, August 9, the Nuclear Abolition Sisters and other LEPOCO peace

i activists (about 20 in all) gathered in the “free speech zone” at Bethlehem’s Musikfest, with banners (“The Nuclear

i Threat Is Not Over,” etc.) candles, and 400 leaflets with a message similar to the article above. The crowd was large, even
i by Musikfest standards, and the leaflets were gone in about 20 minutes, but we were visible to thousands who walked

i by and we had many interesting conversations with passers-by.

.....................................................................................................................................................................................

John Dear, SJ, has been arrested
more than 75 times. He has spent
more than a year of his life in jail. He
has been mocked by armed U.S. sol-
diers standing outside the doors of his
New Mexico parish. All this because
he so fervently believes, speaks, and
works for peace.

A Persistent Peace, John Dear’s
autobiography, invites readers to fol-
low the decades-long journey and
spiritual growth of this nationally
known peace activist, and to witness
his bold, decisive, often unpopular
actions before government officials,
military higher-ups, and representa-
tives of the Church.

In the spirit and tradition of

Teresa, Dear’s amazing story will in-

_ spire and touch the heart of anyone
who believes in the power of nonvio-
lence and the possibility of a world
where love conquers all.

Some of you will remember the
rousing talk given by John Dear at the
local Unitarian Peace Conference in
April 2005. And now as part of the na- .
tional book tour promoting the release
of A Persistent Peace, John Dear will
be making a stop at Easton’s Lafayette
College on Monday, November 17t
(details to be announced).

In advance of his appearance the
LEPOCO Peace Center is proud to
offer copies of this book for $20 each,
(discounted from the cover price of

ONE HAN'S STRUSBLE

Mahatma Gandhi, Dorothy Day,
Martin Luther King, Jr., Phil and Dan
Berrigan, Oscar Romero, and Mother

$22.95). The proceeds from the sale of
the book will go towards LEPOCO’s
continued work for peace and justice.

___Enclosed is a check or money order (made out to LEPOCO) for $ for copy/copies of A Persistent Peace.
___Reserve my book(s). Pll pick it up: ___ next time I'm at the Peace Center. ___ at the reading/signing at Lafayette College in Nov.
__ Please send my book(s) to the address below. | am enclosing an extra $5 (per copy) to cover the cost of shipping and handling.

Name Phone #

Address Zip
Return this coupon to: LEPOCO Peace Center, 313 West 4™ Street, Bethlehem, PA 18015.
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